Commissary Caper
by

Eyes Right

Groton, CT - A new commissary is being constructed here on the Submarine Base.  While this event is completely unremarkable in itself, it is an example of how U.S. military dollars are spent more often on butter than on guns.
Military commissary stores were originally established to provide military families at remote duty stations a reliable source of reasonably priced food items.  U.S. service families stationed in Germany, Sardinia, Korea, or Iceland can thus purchase and enjoy the same American food products on a daily basis as if they were in Chicago or Sheboygan.   An added bonus is low prices.  There is virtually no overhead because the government provides the building and the shipping of the products, and many of the employees are actually active duty personnel on assignment to the store.  Add the fact that there is no sales tax, and one can understand why military personnel, both active duty and retired, regard the commissary system as one of their most important fringe benefits.

In actual fact, the real winners in this federal gambit are the scores of major food companies which enjoy monopoly access to the shelves in this vast network of military supermarkets.  As it turns out, most commissary sales are not overseas or even in remote areas of the U.S., but are in major metropolitan areas with large military populations, such as San Diego, Memphis, and Washington, D.C.  Nationally known brands provided by such food giants as Proctor and Gamble and Standard Brands are essentially the only items stocked. Commissary patrons can typically save 20 to 30 percent on such items compared to prices for the same name brand products in competing civilian supermarkets.  What is never mentioned, however, is the fact that local brands in the supermarkets often sell for less than comparable name brand products of the same quality in the commissary.  Thus the only consistent winners are the name brand manufacturers who enjoy monopoly protection in the commissary system from lesser priced competing products available to the general public.  The losers are the American citizens who subsidize this scandalous monopoly through the military budget.

In order to assure their monopoly position, the large food conglomerates have founded a trade association located (naturally, and unsurprisingly) within throwing distance of the Pentagon and the Congress.  Called the American Logistics Association (ALA), this thinly disguised lobbying outfit vigorously resists all attempts to terminate the cozy and profitable commissary relationship.  The ALA Board of Directors is a Who’s Who of representatives of the American processed food industry and their pilot fish advertising agencies.

The potential for kickbacks and payola is unlimited in the present commissary setup.  The sooner the Department of Defense gets out of the grocery business the better off we will be – including the military members.

I thought you might like to know.
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